
May 11th & 12th meeting and work day of the 
 Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery - 2012 

 
1. We had two new guests at our meeting, Alan Arnold from Tekoa and Jerry  
Wagner from Farmington.  
 
2. The placement of the Historic Marker and the new Pine tree was  
discussed.  
 
3. The Marker was placed at the northwest side of the parking lot. The Pine  
tree will be placed 3 or 4 feet behind the marker at a later date.  
 
4. It was decided that Jim will order 25 metal grave markers from W. F.  
Norman Corporation.  
 
5. The chain link fence will be on hold until more money comes in.  
 
6. It was decided to wait one year to see if the fire damaged trees will  
recover or be removed.  
 
7. The fire damaged Apple tree and all wire, brush and lilacs were removed  
from the East and North side of the cemetery.  
 
8. Two crews of chain saw and brush pilers cleaned the area from the  
parking lot to the north boundary line of all lilacs.  
 
9. It was estimated that one third of the cemetery is now clear of all Lilacs  
and brush  
 
10. Rod mowed the south and west boarders of the cemetery as well as the  
sides of the north-south path. Would have done more but one of his  
mower tires was punctured.  
 
Fred Smith 


